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27 April 2021 

As previously advised, lead-containing material was found within the construction site following demolition 
works at Port Macquarie Campus which requires removal by a qualified lead abatement contractor under 
controlled conditions.  

This removal has been rescheduled to 4:00pm to 6:00pm on Friday 30 April 2021 and 8:00am to 3:00pm on 
Saturday 1 May 2021.  

Should the contractor not be able to complete the works on this date, they will reschedule for the following 
weekend. All lead containing material will be removed outside of school hours. 

Safety measures have been put in place to ensure there is no risk to students, staff or the local community.  

This area will be remediated in accordance with SafeWork NSW regulations and relevant legislation. All work 
will be completed in strict accordance with all applicable legislation, regulations, policies and guidelines.  

Testing will be completed to ensure the area has been fully remediated. The school will receive a clearance 
certificate before the site cleared for additional works.  Building T will remain enclosed after the remediation 
is complete in preparation for additional works. The construction compound remains out of bounds to 
students and staff. 

The health, safety, and well-being of the school and the local community is our highest priority. Please be 
assured that the removal of this material will not pose a risk to the local community. 
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